
Minutes of Basin Village Forum meeting, held Monday 17th July, 2017. St 
Georges Basin community centre, Meriton Street, St Georges Basin. 

Commenced 7.30 pm. 
 
Welcome to all.  
 
Present: 25 people. 
 
Apologies: Pam Wells, Ron Tomlin.  
 
Minutes of previous meeting: read out by 
Chair. Moved Narrell Brown/ Maureen 
Webb. 
 
Financial Report:  $4,081.22 total funds.  
Term Dep $ $3,221.80  Cheque $ $859.42 
 
• Only approx $300 is immediately available 
for printing & other running costs. 
$500+ is reserved for hall hire soon, which is 
going up, and rest is in the Term Deposit. 

  
 
Correspondence In/Out, read out by 
Chair. 
Matters Arising: 
- Traffic issues in Tahnee  / Vost, e.g. cars 
being run-off into ditches.  
Council’s response did not adequately 
address the issues raised; their reply 
appears to indicate that Council may not 
have understand the issues raised in 
Forum’s letter.  
Judy to email to Secretary a draft response 
to Council’s reply, clarifying in detail, the 
issues. 
 
- Pedestrian Crossings in Paradise 
Beach Rd. 
Forum believes that the crossing outside 
the School on Paradise Beach Road 
should remain a school crossing despite 
the school's non involvement in placing 
flags at the site.  With the enormous growth 
in housing on the Western side of 
Sanctuary Point where the homes are 
currently being built and settled, the 
pedestrian traffic from this side of the road 
is increasing at a rapid rate.   
• Forum to send letter to Council about this.  
 

General Business 
 
Anson Street DA & RA 
Update presented by Narrell & Maureen. 
Letters have been sent to Planning 
Minister. 
JRPP had an onsite meeting here last 
week. 
Council has now a full-time consultant to 
investigate the height variation.  
Question raised: Why was Clr Levett 
absent from the JRPP meeting. 
 
2nd letter from Clr Proudfoot was presented 
to meeting. 
 
Toilets: Clifton Community Garden 
Committee has lobbied for toilets at the 
‘Learn to Ride’ facility. Last school hols 
proved the need for it.  
 
Steps at Blacket Park, Rauch Close, St 
Georges Basin are very eroded, making 
access to water difficult. Has now become 
a safety issue. 
• Forum write to Council about this. 
 
Trail Bikes/Wool Lane: Trail bikes have 
become an increasing problem using  
The Wool Lane reserve; down from Anson 
St, across Annabell Place, down to Wool  
Road land. Need bollards and/or boulders. 
Weekends and school hols are worse.  
 
Meeting closed 8.40 


